City of Oakwood
Department of Engineering and Public Works

February 2, 2022

Oakwood Resident
1601 Shafor Boulevard
Oakwood, Ohio 45419

Dear Oakwood Resident,

In the February/March OQakwood Scene city newsletter, you will find an article about a large storm
sewer improvement project planned for construction in 2023. We call it the Far Hills Storm Sewer
Reconstruction. This stormwater infrastructure improvement project will take place on Far Hills
Avenue at Greenmount Boulevard; on Dellwood Avenue between Far Hills Avenue and East
Schantz Avenue; on Forrer Boulevard between Far Hills Avenue and East Schantz Avenue; and
along a section of Devereux Drive north of Forrer Road.

We conducted an analysis of the existing storm sewer system in this area and found several sections
of the system reaching the end of their useful life. Engineering design work for the project will
begin in March with the first phase being a comprehensive land survey of the area. You can expect
to see surveyors in your neighborhood from time to time as this work is performed. The survey
work will generally be limited to the public rights-of-way along the sections of roadway mentioned
above, and through utility easements, particularly in the area west of Greenmount Boulevard
between Far Hills Avenue and Devereux Drive.

If you have any questions about this project, please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be
reached at (937) 298-0777 or spitler@oakwoodohio.gov.

Sincerely,

K. Douglas Spitler, P.E.
Director of Engineering & Public Works

cc:  Norbert S. Klopsch, City Manager
Chris Kuzma, P.E., Staff Engineer
Dave Shuey, Streets Foreman
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